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Ms. Katherine Lugar

President and CEO

American Hotel & Lodging Association
1250 | Street NW, Suite 1100
Washington, D.C. 20005

Dear Ms. Lugar:

The purpose of this letter is to respond to the letter sent to you by the Freedom from Religion

Foundation (FFRF), wherein it “urge[d] you to offer bible-free rooms, just as establishments now
offer smoke-free rooms.”

By way of introduction, the ACLJ is a nonprofit law firm dedicated to the defense of constitutional
liberties secured by law. ACLJ attorneys have argued before the Supreme Court of the United States
in a number of significant cases involving the freedoms of speech and religion. See, e.g., Pleasant
Grove City v. Summum, 555 U.S. 460 (2009) (unanimously holding that a monument erected and
maintained by the government on its own property constitutes government speech and does not
create a right for private individuals to demand that the government erect other monuments); Bd. of
Educ. v. Mergens, 496 U.S. 226 (1990) (holding by an 8-1 vote that allowing a student Bible club to
meet on a public school’s campus did not violate the Establishment Clause).

The ACLJ has prepared this letter on behalf of over 178,000 Americans who are concerned about
misinformation propagated by FFRF in its crusade to end a one-hundred year old tradition—Gideons
placing Bibles in closed drawers of hotel nightstands.'

At the outset, the ACLJ emphasizes the absence of any legal basis or argument in FFRF’s letter. The
omission is not coincidental, as there is no legal basis upon which FFRF could demand that you
remove Bibles from your hotel rooms. FFRF, a self-described First Amendment state/church
watchdog, now ventures into territory where there can be no doubt that the First Amendment’s
Establishment Clause does not apply. In the absence of any legal authority supporting its demand,
FFRF instead resorts to an unreasonable and legally baseless “heckler’s veto,” hoping to strong-arm
privately held entities to do its bidding. FFRF thus invades the realm of private businesses making
business decisions. It is the hotel’s prerogative—and only the hotel’s prerogative—to decide whether
to honor time-tested traditions.

' The practice dates to 1908. See Abowt Us: Owr History, THE GIDEONS INT'L,
http://www.gideons.org/AboutUs/OurHistory.aspx (last visited Dec. 28, 2015).
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